

Please ask for: Mollie Redford

Reference: 23959705

Email:

kcc.information@email.icasework.com

Date: 7 September 2021

Dear Mr Chaplin

Thank you for your request for information made under the Freedom of Information Act (FOIA) 2000 relating to first choice schools. Please see the response provided below:

(a) Which secondary school did parents in the CT5 postcode choose as their first choice school for start September 2021. If this could be broken down into

numbers for individual schools please.

DfE	School name	1st preferences
5444	Barton Court Grammar School	29
5421	Canterbury Academy	13
5448	Herne Bay High School	10
5449	Queen Elizabeth's Grammar School	66
4534	Simon Langton Girls' Grammar School	20
4534	Simon Langton Grammar School for	28
5412	Boys	37
5446	St Anselm's Catholic School	8
4091	Whitstable School	144
Other schools		5

(b) what are the current on roll numbers for year 7 in each of the schools listed above?

DfE	School	NC Year 7
8865444	Barton Court Grammar School	154
8865421	Canterbury Academy	230
8865448	Herne Bay High School	282
8865449	Queen Elizabeth's Grammar School	153
8864534	Simon Langton Girls' Grammar School	174
8865412	Simon Langton Grammar School for Boys	161
8865446	St Anselm's Catholic School, Canterbury	182
8864091	Whitstable School	244

If you are unhappy with this response, and believe KCC has not complied with legislation, you have 40 working days from the date of this response to ask for a review. You can do this by following our complaints process; details can be found at this link https://www.kent.gov.uk/about-the-council/complaints-and-compliments#tab-10 on our website. Please quote reference 23959705.

If you remain dissatisfied following an internal review, you can appeal to the Information Commissioner, who oversees compliance with the Freedom of Information Act 2000. Details of what you need to do, should you wish to pursue this course of action, are available from the Information Commissioner's website http://ico.org.uk/concerns

I will now close your request as of this date.

Yours sincerely

Mollie Redford Information Access Officer Strategic and Corporate Services